Minutes of the Finance Committee

January 18, 2007

In attendance: FinCom members Hayes, Meehan, Meunier, Nash, and Walsh. Also present were BOS members Houle, McMurray, and Woolacott; Town Administrator Linda Sanders; and numerous Department Heads including Police Chief Lundin, Fire Chief Seymour, Bill Davis, Nancy Haines, Kate Stacy, Alan Pease, and others.

Chair Meunier called the FinCom meeting to order at 7:18 p.m.

FY2008 Budget Discussion


This meeting was a joint meeting between FinCom and BOS. Department Heads had met previously with Linda Sanders, and most stayed on to listen/participate in the discussion. Before the FinCom meeting was officially opened, Ms.Sanders asked the Department Heads to put in large capital requests, even though it appeared that there would only be about $120,000 in free cash which might be used for such matters. How free cash will be used this year remains uncertain. There are a number of requests for grant matches (such as the Historic Society, Fire Department, and Highway Department), and the Collector is requesting more money in order to go after back taxes (which would be a source of revenue for the Town).


Ms.Sanders and the Department Heads had run through another budget try for FY2008, this time basing a budget upon what the Department Heads thought they needed to function efficiently. This attempt resulted in a budget that was $512,000 in the red. Flatlining the budget brought the deficit down to $236,000. A worksheet had been done to project what it would cost to give Town employees a 3.5% raise ($36,000).


Mr.Woolacott and Mr.McMurray had both held conversations with NMRSD regarding the school budget. An 8% operating increase had been originally projected, but Mr.McMurray said this would be lowered, maybe as low as 45, but probably closer to 6%. This would lower the budget deficit to about $180,000 for FY2008.


After quite a bit of heated discussion as to how to proceed with the budget, it was decided that the first step would be to make cuts to get the budget balanced. The second step would be to determine what should be requested as an override in order to restore services in Town to what is currently experienced by the populace.


A very unstructured discussion ensued as to how to cut $180,000 from the budget. There were a lot of differing ideas, including cutting expense lines; making wage cuts; laying off of employees; cutting all non-mandatory lines; etc. No conclusions were reached tonight. 


The meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m. FinCom will meet again on Monday, January 29, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. in the Lyman Building.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Nash, Clerk

